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FEMA ADVISORY – APRIL 23, 2020         

Coronavirus (COVID-19) Pandemic: 
Addressing PPE Needs in Non-Healthcare Setting   
The attached Fact Sheet summarizes how organizations should consider and manage their 
personal protective equipment (PPE) needs while ensuring the protection of workers during 
the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic response.

The COVID-19 National Strategy for Addressing Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) Shortage seeks to ensure 
protection against COVID-19 for healthcare workers, first responders, and patients by implementing three pillars of 
practice: reduce, reuse and repurpose. Industries that use similar PPE (e.g., N95 respirators) as part of their normal 
duties will be challenged in obtaining PPE while available supply is prioritized for healthcare workers and first 
responders. Industries whose essential critical infrastructure workers need PPE to perform their duties should 
continue working with suppliers to acquire needed PPE, but should expect shortages to continue. All industries 
should immediately implement strategies to preserve existing supplies of PPE and find alternative work methods to 
address shortfalls. A critical component in implementing PPE preservation strategies is determining the appropriate 
level of PPE for use. Non-healthcare industries should carefully consider whether PPE is required by law or regulation 
as part of their routine duties, or whether it is needed for mitigating employee exposure to COVID-19. 

Contact Us 

Questions about a specific shipment should be directed to Custom and Border Protection. Questions about the 
allocation order and Notice of Exemptions in the Federal Register may be directed to FEMA National Business 
Emergency Operations Center.   

If you have a legal question regarding the allocation order, send an email to PPE-export@fema.dhs.gov. 

If you have any questions regarding this FEMA advisory, please contact FEMA Office of External Affairs, 
Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs Division: 

 Congressional Affairs at (202) 646-4500 or at FEMA-Congressional-Affairs@fema.dhs.gov 

 Intergovernmental Affairs at (202) 646-3444 or at FEMA-IGA@fema.dhs.gov  

 Tribal Affairs (202) 646-3444 or at FEMA-Tribal@fema.dhs.gov   

 Private Sector Engagement at (202) 646-3444 or at nbeoc@max.gov 
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Follow Us  

Follow FEMA on social media at: FEMA online, on Twitter @FEMA or @FEMAEspanol, on FEMA Facebook page  
or FEMA Espanol page, and at FEMA YouTube channel.  

Also, follow Administrator Pete Gaynor on Twitter @FEMA_Pete.  

FEMA Mission 

To help people before, during, and after disasters. 

https://www.fema.gov/blog
https://twitter.com/FEMA
https://twitter.com/FEMAEspanol
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https://www.facebook.com/FEMAespanol
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